Highland Woods residents request that the banks that were cut down where the curb and gutter was installed be sloped to form a more gradual drop. The Board did not feel that anything can be done, as a precedent might be set in like matters.

NEW BUSINESS:

Alderman Robinson brought up the matter of condemning the old house on Lindsay Street; that Lee Franklin complains that storm water runs down from Church Street onto his Lindsay Street property.

Alderman Robinson moved that no parking be allowed on Roberson Street between Franklin & Rosemary, seconded by Alderman Strowd.

Alderman Calhoon discussed the matter of persons who consistently receive more than three parking violations.

Alderman Wager stated that fraffic using Brier Bridge Lane to University Drive in order to avoid traffic at Pittsboro Street, is hazardous. Town Manager Rose was requested to study the matter.

Adjournment: 10:30 P.M., o'clock.

mary Lougay Town Clerk

November 17, 1958

MINUTES

Board of Aldermen

Town of Chapel Hill, N. C.

The Board of Aldermen met at a Special Meeting on November 20, 1958, at 4:30 P.M., o clock in the Town Halk with the following present: Mayor Cornwell; Aldermen Wager, Strowd, Robinson, Walters, and Calhoon. Town Manager Rose and Town Attorney LeGrand. Absent: Alderman Davis.

The Mayor stated the purpose of the called meeting was to consider a proposed compromise agreement effecting the suit in Superior Court, Town of Chapel Hill vs. M. J. Dawson, Heirs, which will come on to be heard in March 1959.

Attorney Farlow presented the proposed compromise as contained in his letter to the Town Attorney with an additional offer to give the Town of Chapel Hill a permanent easement to the strip of land at the front of the apartments in case the Town should need it, if and when West Rosemary Street should be widened. He stated that he has received an oral agreement from Sion Jennings that the Dawson Heirs can lease for parking purposes an area located on the West side of the 12 foot alley owned by the Dawson property.

The Board discussed the matter at great length. Alderman Calhoon moved that the matter be carried over until Monday night meeting of the Board of Alderman, seconded by Alderman Robinson, and passed.

Mayor Cornwell stated that the Street Committee meet with Town Manager Rose to investigate a right of way for a sewer line off Dogwood Drive.

There being no further business to be considered at this time, the meeting was adjourned at 5:57 P.M. o'clock.

Mary Loveray Town Clerk